
   

                New Jersey’s Public Liberal Arts College 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

505 Ramapo Valley Road, Mahwah, NJ 07430-1680 
Phone (201) 684-7609 Fax (201) 684-7960  

www.ramapo.edu/board bwillia1@ramapo.edu 

 

 
Board of Trustees 

November 21, 2016 Special Meeting Recap 
 
The Ramapo College Board of Trustees met for a Special Meeting on November 21, 2016. 
 
Chair Ruotolo advised that, in January 2016, the Board of Trustees approved the College’s 
application for state funds for the George T. Potter Library Renovations and Learning Center 
Addition Project (hereafter the “Capital Project”). Chair Ruotolo furthered that, since that time, the 
College was awarded a $15 million grant from the state for the Capital Project from the New Jersey 
Higher Education Capital Improvement Fund.  In order to formally advance the project and take 
advantage of current market conditions, Chair Ruotolo introduced two resolutions pertaining to the 

�¾ Approved the engagement of Cambridge Construction Management of Clinton, NJ 
for pre-construction management/cost estimator services for the Capital Project;  

�¾ Approved the engagement of Prager & Co. LLC of New York, NY for financial 
advisory services related to the debt issuance and forward refinancing; and 

�¾ Reaffirmed the Board’s commitment to renovate the George T. Potter Library and 
create additional space for a Learning Center. 

    
The Board of Trustees also commended President Mercer and Vice President DaSilva for their 
“thoughtful, transparent, and strategic planning” related to the Capital Project. 
 
The Board of Trustees further extended best wishes to the College for a happy and healthy holiday. 
   

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board will take place at 5:30/7:00p.m. on  
December 12, 2016 in the Trustees Pavilion. 


